
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
Membership: 
At the August meeting Members were pleased to be able to fill the remaining vacant seat on 
the Council by co-opting Mr. Merv Roberts, a long-time resident of the Parish following service 
in the RAF which included a lengthy posting at Shawbury. 
Apology: 
E.On, the Council’s street light contractor, has sent an apology to the Council for the prolonged 
delay in completing the up-grading of the streetlights in Millbrook and Bridgeway. Covid 
outbreaks with their staff and those employed by Scottish Power have resulted in work teams 
having to isolate for lengthy periods and caused chaos with their whole programme of work. 
They are hoping to get things back on even keel very soon. 
Donation: 
A local resident who was very upset to read that an arson attack had ruined a picnic table in the 
Glebe area has made a very generous donation of £100.00 towards the purchase of a new table 
with the only provision made that the new table could not be burnt. 
Annual Parish Meeting: 
A reminder that this meeting which is open to all residents will take place in the Village Hall on 
Tuesday, September 14th. at 7.00pm. Reports will be made by the Council Chairman, Shropshire 
Councillor Simon Jones and Police Inspector Claire Greenaway with Community Service Awards 
being presented by Group Captain Wadlow from RAF Shawbury. 


